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March 27, 2022 
 

Dear Reb Avraham Shlita, 

 

When Yeshiva Shagas Aryeh planned the Chanuka event, we were eager to have you 

come speak for the upper grades Mesibah. It was decided however, that since we had 

you on schedule for the Siyum Hakones, it would be wise to keep a Rabbi Portowicz 

speech exclusive to the 6
th

 grade event. After you spoke at the Siyum to the boys and 

their parents, we recognized that you can come every day and all will be interested 

and inspired nevertheless.  
 

Yeshiva Shagas Aryeh thanks you for gracing our Siyum with your tangible warmth and 

Simchas Hachaim. The remarks you made in the opening and closing of your speech hit 

their mark, inspiring and complimenting one and all, the boys, their parents, the 

menehalim and, of course, the rabbeim. The story you told was most appropriate and 

captivating, as can be expected when Reb Avraham gets up to address talmidim. Your 

ability to connect to a crowd and say what needs to be said, in the way it needs to be 

said is most unique. 
 

We are also very thankful for everything you put into your special son Reb Pinchos and 

son-in-law Reb Chaim Uri. We don’t take their exceptional abilities as mechanchim for 

granted, as they are part of a chinuch family such as yours, Baruch Hashem. 
 

May you continue to be Mechanech and inspire Yiddishe Kinder, leorach yamim tovim 

mitoch nachas, brius v’simcha. 
 

B’yedidus, 

Mordechai Shain 

Mordechai Shain 

Menahel 

 


